## MEETING OF OCTOBER 9. 1950

The regular meeting of the Planning Commission was held on Monday,Oct.

9, 1950. The meeting was held at the call of the Chairman, one day earlier than
the regular stated date, on account of meeting prior to the Council meeting.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman J.W.Jones.

Present: J.W.Jones, R.C.Williams, E.W.Kirkpatrick, James Swaggerty, Fred Sperr, Morris Martin and Clerk Ellen Martin. Absent: Wm.Stewart, Cecil Nickles and Maynard Egge.

The minutes of a special meeting of the Planning Commission, held on the twenty-fifth day of September, were approved as written.

Mr.Kenneth Esch came before the Commission and requested approval of an extension of Blanton Street which intersects with Vineyard Road in Stevens Addn. south of Milwaukie. It was moved by Kirkpatrick and seconded by Williams that the Planning Commission approve the dedication of an extension to Blanton Street provided such extension meets with the approval of the County Engineer. Motion carried and was so ordered.

Mr.Hampton, of the Milwaukie Christian Church, appeared before the Commission and requested their approval of an addition to the Church Building. There were present at the meeting some of the property owners in the immediate neighbourhood who were questioned on the matter, and who were all agreeable to the addition provided it would not be left in an unfinished condition. It was moved by Kirkpatrick and seconded by Swaggerty that the Commission recommend that a permit be granted for an addition to the Christian Church at 28th and Harrison Streets, providing that a proper assurance be furnished to the effect that the exterior of the whole building will be completed within one year. Motion carried and so ordered.

On motion duly made and carried the meeting adjourned.

Ellen Martini
Clerk

of C. Wiener